
 

AGENDA 
January 23, 2025 

6:00 pm 

 

PUBLIC SAFETY ADVISORY COMMITTEE 
HYBRID MEETING 

Public Safety Building 

3200 SE Harrison St, Milwaukie, OR 97222 

OR 

Zoom Meeting: 

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/83859859220?pwd=WUxzV3liUFh4cmplOEsvaTRWelhhUT09 

Meeting ID: 838 5985 9220 

Passcode: 705178 

For any questions, please contact the staff liaison Benjamin Green at GreenB@milwaukieoregon.gov. 

 

 

I. CONSENT AGENDA                        

A. Mission Statement and Land Acknowledgement Statement 

B. Approve Minutes from:                             All 

 12/12/24 

II. Public Comments (Limited to 3 min per person)                            All 

III. REPORTS  

A. Emergency Management Update (6:05PM – 6:20)           Dan Harris 

B. Milwaukie Police Report (6:20PM – 6:30) 

C. NDA Concerns (6:30PM – 7:05)                                      PSAC Members  

IV. ACTION ITEMS 

A. Spot Program 

B. Bylaws Update                                                                 

V. DISCUSSION 

A. Milwaukie CERT concerns (7:05PM – 7:15PM) 

B. SPOT Program (7:15PM – 7:30PM)                        

C. TSP Advisory Committee                                                 

VI. FUTURE MEETING DATE/AGENDA ITEMS  

A. Review bylaws – in progress 

B. PSAC Council Update – March 2024                           All 

Next regular meeting February 27th, 2025 

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/83859859220?pwd=WUxzV3liUFh4cmplOEsvaTRWelhhUT09
mailto:GreenB@milwaukieoregon.gov


VII. ADJOURN 

Attachments: 

1. Minutes from: 12/19/24 

2. Clackamas County Fire Report  

3. Capital Improvement Project Updates 

4. Email concern from CERT 

5. Spot Program Proposals 

a. Gravel Hollywood Ave between Willow St and Hill St 

b. Rectangular Rapid Flashing Beacon at Stanley Ave and Harlow St 

c. Speed Bumps on Wichita St north of King Rd 

6. Purposed by-law change 











PSAC CIP Update – January 2025 

Meek Street – Construction continues along the railroad tracks. Contractors are currently installing 
36” storm pipes just below SE Olsen St – all pipe has been installed north of SE Olsen St. 
Additionally, we completed the water bore and connection underneath the railroad tracks in 
December. The project is anticipated to be wrapping up at the end of this Spring.  

Hillside Phase I (Clackamas County Housing Authority Project) – Construction is underway for 
Phase 1/building C. Utility work is nearing completion. Clackamas Housing Authority is looking to 
begin the next phase.  

Ardenwald North – Landis & Landis has been awarded the project, and we are currently working to 
finalize the contract. A pre-construction meeting has been scheduled. Contractors are purposing to 
start mobilizing for construction in February. 

Harvey Street – The project is in 100% design development. PGE is planned to move utility poles on 
December 9, 2024. 

East Monroe Greenway – The project is in 60% design development. Staff provided an update to 
City Council on December 3, 2024 and are hoping to get funding for sidewalk on Monroe St west of 
Garrett St. Design to be completed end of 2025 and construction is anticipated for 2026.  

Central Monroe –  Sidewalk maintenance project for the railroad crossing on SE Oak St as well as 
SE 37th Ave. Design has begun.  

King Road Improvements – Permit of Entry letters have been mailed sharing details of the 90% 
design and are currently receiving feedback about concerns with current design. 

Washington Street – Construction is in progress and will continue through 2025. Limited access 
will occur in some areas. Upcoming sidewalk improvements will result in driveway closures for up 
to three weeks on select streets (notices will be sent to affected properties). Repaving and roadway 
improvements on Edison and Washington Streets will begin after the holidays. Street waterline 
reconnections to the mainline will be continuing this month. A few old water valves will be 
replaced. A new PRV (Pressure Reduce Valve) will be installed at Washington and 29th. 

Kellogg Creek Restoration – Sediment testing was completed over the summer, and samples are 
currently being analyzed. Design and community engagement will begin sometime afterward. On 
December 12th, Metro announced that the project would receive $10M in large scale community 
vision grant funds. 

Waverly Heights – The project is in 90% design development. 

Waverly South/26th Ave – Design is on hold until winter 2025. 

Downtown Curbs and Storm – Improvements to sidewalks and stormwater infrastructure on Main 
Street between Jefferson and Monroe are planned. The City has selected R.A. Roth Construction & 
Sons as the construction contractor and awaiting City Council approval to proceed to construction.  

Downtown Streetscape Improvements (Main St) - The City will improve the sidewalk conditions 
along Main Street in Downtown. The design will be in-house. Currently the City is evaluating the 

https://www.milwaukieoregon.gov/engineering/meek-street-improvements-north-phase
https://www.milwaukieoregon.gov/engineering/hillside-park-redevelopment
https://www.milwaukieoregon.gov/engineering/ardenwald-north-improvements
https://www.milwaukieoregon.gov/engineering/harvey-street-improvements
https://www.milwaukieoregon.gov/communitydevelopment/monroe-street-neighborhood-greenway-concept-design
https://www.milwaukieoregon.gov/engineering/king-road-improvements
https://www.milwaukieoregon.gov/engineering/washington-street-area-improvements
https://www.milwaukieoregon.gov/kellogg/project-status
https://www.milwaukieoregon.gov/engineering/waverly-heights-sewer-system-reconfiguration
https://www.milwaukieoregon.gov/engineering/downtown-storm-and-sidewalk


existing conditions of the sidewalk and contracting surveying services to start the engineering 
design.  

 

Project pages - https://www.milwaukieoregon.gov/projects 

Engage Milwaukie - https://engage.milwaukieoregon.gov/ 

https://www.milwaukieoregon.gov/projects
https://engage.milwaukieoregon.gov/


CERT Concern for PSAC 

 

“I’m sending this email to the folks who serve on PSAC with whom I am acquainted. This 

is a suggestion that I think your committee might want to raise. I’ve spoken by email to 

Dan Harris already and have the city’s response of not having the time or resources to 

deal with it. Nevertheless, given that the NDA’s haven’t had a raise from the $4,000 city 

grant for quite a few years, maybe some additional resources could be provided 

instead. 

  

My request stems from my role as a CERT volunteer last night at the Hector Campbell 

NDA’s Halloween Forest event. CERT was asked to provide traffic control. As you may 

know, CERT is 100% volunteer, so when I had only 3 volunteers plus my husband, that 

was what we had to work with. You all understand volunteer hours and what is 

important to the individual. 4 for traffic management was slightly understaffed.  The job 

would have been helped considerably with better lighting and signage. The road on 

Garrett, which was the entry point, is appallingly bad, potholes and uneven street 

paving, sidewalks that are uneven and overgrown, and the street is narrow and dark. 

Put over 500 plus people entering the forest that way, it became quite dangerous at 

times. Not just from people walking in the street, but the darkness and then rerouting 

traffic from a blocked off Home Avenue around to that street caused extra traffic to be 

on Garrett during the 4 to 7:30 framework. 

  

My points: 

1. Garrett Avenue needs street repaving and repair very badly. 

2. Street lighting – need at least 2 more street lights at the church and entrance to 

Homewood Park If not on poles, bollards with lighting could work. 

3. HCNDA needs assistance from the City to provide 4 big traffic barriers along with 

signage. Staff at PW bring out the trailer for the event anyway; loading 4 big A 

frame barriers would not be an additional big burden. This should apply to all 

block parties, neighborhood picnics and any other community events, whether 

city sponsored or not. We all pay tax dollars to fund Public Works. It’s up to the 

City to make sure our streets are safe, even during events such as this one. 

4. Signage such as “Detour” “No Entry from 4-7:30pm” “Event in Progress” “Slow” 

(!!!!!) and then the NDA should provide signage pertinent to the event so people 

know where to park for the event, where the entrance and exit is and the time of 

the event should be very clear.  

  



I’m not trying to tell anyone how to run their events. But I do feel the City should be 

more willing to help an event like this, even if it isn’t city-sponsored. NDA’s are an arm of 

the City, the voice from local citizens to City staff and Council.  

  

I’m not trying to rattle anyone’s cage, but I do feel the City should provide more 

support to neighborhood events. I get it – they feel their staff are overloaded, and 

that’s a matter of opinion. So if your committee might consider discussion and any 

further action on this matter, I’d appreciate it very much. Clearly this event was enjoyed 

by a large group of I think mostly Hector Campbell neighbors. Quite a few walked to 

the event.  Monroe is not marked with a crosswalk at Garrett. People drive too fast on 

Monroe all the time. I’d rather have seen the police department put a patrol car on 44th 

and Monroe than have 6 of them standing under a canopy giving out candy. We did 

need a patrol car to help block the south end of Home at Ada because the single 

barrier was inadequate.  

  

Anyway, thanks for considering my opinion and hopefully raising the issue further.” 

 





















Proposed changes to PSAC bylaws 

CoM 

Article IV – Meeting Section G.  

Move “Action Items” below “Discussion Items” 

Concerns: Committee needs to have discussions before making decisions 

(actions items). 

______________________________________________________________________________ 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


